

August 22, 2001

PSAC President Nycole Turmel addresses CAW Delegates


In her address to CAW Delegates in Québec City, PSAC Nycole Turmel talked about the issue our members are fighting for. She explained that after a decade of declining real wages, employment cuts, and wage freezes, our members are fighting for a wage increase of 5 percent per year for three years. The government is offering between 2% and 2.5%. 

She explained that a fair wage for our members would reduce the federal surplus by less than 0.6%. And it would cost the average taxpayer about 11 cents per week. 

Nycole Turmel’s address, in its entirety, is published at http://www.psac.com/CB/Bargaining_2000/PSAC_TB/Mobilization/strike/NT-to-caw-e.htm
MP Snobbery

MP Paul Martin said “anything else but 2 % would be unfair for Canadian taxpayers.”  

MP Herb Gray gets the prize for snobbery with his comment that “you can’t compare federal workers to MPs, because it would be like comparing a CEO to a blue collar worker.”

Second Workless Wednesday

There’s a really good article ‘Second Workless Wednesday’  posted on August 21, 2001 at
http://www.rabble.ca/in_cahoots.shtml?x=2109  
It explains that we are employed by Treasury Board. 

It explains why we are frustrated by the double standard in the public service.  It reminds everyone that  

Members of Parliament just voted themselves a 20.6 per cent raise.   

Senior executives got 8.7 per cent increases retroactive to 2000, and 

Federal judges got 11.2 per cent. 

Yet Treasury Board insists it can afford just 2 per cent for non-elite public sector workers !!

It explains that 

· we, the workers, endured a legislated six-year wage freeze in the deficit-obsessed 1990s

· from 1990-2001, our salaries grew by less than 10 per cent
· while the cost of living rose by 21.6 per cent. 

